## Kenai Peninsula Borough Community & Fiscal Projects

## **MEMORANDUM**

**TO:** Kelly Cooper, Assembly President

Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly

THRU: Charlie Pierce, Mayor

Dan Nelson, OEM Senior Manager
Max Best, Planning Director

FROM: Brenda Ahlberg, Community & Fiscal Projects Manager Bl

**DATE:** April 9, 2020

RE: Ordinance 2020-10, Amending the Kenai Peninsula Borough Hazard

Mitigation Plan by Deleting Existing Annex C, 2010 City of Kenai Hazard Mitigation Plan Update and Adopting the City of Kenai Hazard

Mitigation Plan 2020 Update as the New Annex C (Mayor)

The City of Kenai has recently completed an update to its Hazard Mitigation Plan and is requesting the borough to adopt the updated plan. Keeping this plan updated is required in order to be eligible for certain types of non-emergency disaster funding, including funding for mitigation projects.

The Kenai Planning and Zoning Commission at its January 22, 2020, meeting recommended adoption of the City of Kenai Hazard Mitigation Plan. At its February 5, 2020, city council meeting, the City of Kenai adopted the Hazard Mitigation Plan and requested it be submitted to the borough to become an annex to the borough's Hazard Mitigation Plan.

The recommendation of the KPB Planning Commission will be provided prior to hearing on this ordinance.

Upon approval of this ordinance, the borough plan and updated annexes by the city will be available online at <a href="https://www.kpb.us/emergency-mgmt/plans/plans">https://www.kpb.us/emergency-mgmt/plans/plans</a>.

Hard copies may be viewed in the planning department or available through a public records request.

## Attachments:

2020 City of Kenai Hazard Mitigation Plan Update; Resolution 2020-004; FEMA Region 10 Approval Letter (2/19/20)